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Intergenerational Missions Trip 
MC2—Mission Connection Celebration 

Mon-Fri, July 22-26 near Lynchburg, Virginia 
 

We have a group of over 30 children, youth and adults registered to participate in 
MC2 this summer.  The date is quickly approaching, but if you have not yet 
signed up but would like to be included, contact Gina Hazelgrove as soon as 
possible.  There are still spaces available at Eagle Eyrie Conference Center and 
plenty of mission projects to be done.   
 

There will be a brief final Preparation Meeting on Sunday, July 7 at 
noon (directly after the 11:00 worship service).   

Music & Worship Arts Camp 
Eagle Eyrie Conference Center , Lynchburg 

July 15-19 
 

We have a group of eight children, youth and adults going to 
Music and Worship Arts Camp this summer.  This is great 

training for our future worship leaders of the church!  Please 
be praying that they have a great experience.  The theme this 

year is “You’ve Got A Friend!”from Romans 15:5-6. 

Church Picnic & Baptism, 
(plus a Retirement Celebration 

for Carol Golden!) 
Sunday, July 21  
4:00-6:00 PM 

 

On Sunday afternoon, July 21th, we are going 
to gather at Marengo Plantation on the Pa-
munkey River.  (Directions will be made avail-
able. It is about 20 minutes from the Pole 
Green Campus and 35 minutes from the Heb-
ron Campus.)  If we have baptism candidates, 
we will baptize in the river in the afternoon, 
then enjoy a delicious pot-luck picnic.  The 
church will provide fried chicken, water & 
lemonade, and lots of ice!  We ask you to 
bring some of your favor-
ite picnic foods to share.  
You might also want to 
bring lawn chairs and even 
a pop-up, if you have one.   
 

After we eat, we will take the opportunity to 
honor Carol Golden for her 16 years of ex-
cellent service as our Minister of Music!  You 
can bring a story to share.  There will also be a 
basket available to collect any cards and/or 
gifts you would like to give to her.  This is a 
time to say thank you, but hopefully not 
goodbye. 

M-Fuge Youth Camp 
July 8-13, 2019 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This year, our youth and adult leaders are going to 
M-Fuge at North Greenville University in South 
Carolina.  Pray for them as they take part in wor-
ship, ministry projects and fun activities with hun-
dreds of other young people from around the 
country. 



  July    2019 
 

SUNDAY MORNING  
AT POLE GREEN CAMPUS 

 

8:45 - Traditional Service 
10:00 - Sunday School 

11:00 - Contemporary Service 

 

SUNDAY MORNING  
AT HEBRON CAMPUS 
3407 King William Road 

Aylett, Virginia 
 

9:45 - Fellowship and Snacks 
10:00 - Sunday School 

11:00 - Worship Service 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 

 

 

 

 

4-8 Vision Team 

Work Session 

6:30 Praise Team 
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OFFICE CLOSED 

 

 

 

5 6 

9-12 Moments of 

Hope Prep in CB 
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12:00 Preparation 

Meeting for MC2 

Intergenerational 

Mission Trip 
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9 10 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Choir 

7:15 Men’s Choir  
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6:30 Praise Team 
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4:00 Finance Mtg 

5:00 Business Mtg. 

15 

 

 

 

 

5-8 MCEF @  

         Stevi B’s 

 

16 17 18 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Praise Team 

19 20 

21 

 

 

4:00-6:00 PM 

Church Picnic, 

Baptism & Retire-

ment Celebration 

for Carol Golden! 

22 23 24 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Choir 

25 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Praise Team 

26 27 

28 

10:00 Broadus 101 

29 30 31  

The church office is regularly open on Monday—Thursday, 8:30-5:00 

For more information 
about Broadus Church and 

a PDF of this Mission 
newsletter, visit  

www.broaduschurch.org. 

MFUGE Youth Camp  @ North Greenville University, SC 

MC2  Intergenerational Mission Trip - Lynchburg 

M u s i c   &   W o r s h i p   A r t s   C a m p  -  Eagle Eyrie 



Every now and then, I am reminded of the 
old Bob Dylan song, The Times They Are A-
Changin’.  Carol’s retirement has really 
driven that home for me.  For almost sixteen 

years, I have leaned upon Carol in many, many ways.  By my estimation, 
we have planned and presented more than 750 worship services to-
gether—with the additional help of Ellis, Jeff and others.  She has been an 
able administrator of a multi-faceted music ministry.  She has proof-read 
countless newsletters, presented incredible special programs, and done the 
trouble-shooting for all sorts of sticky issues.  She has been a calm voice 
of wisdom and a constant encouragement to me.  Carol is one of the most 
talented, gracious and Christ-centered people I have ever known. 
 We don’t intend to lose her from our circle of friends or our 
church family, but things will be different now that she will not be a con-
stant fixture here in the office.  Change is often uncomfortable.  But 
change also opens the door to that which is new and challenging—that 
which stretches us toward spiritual growth.  This is how we are going to 
approach it! 
 Broadus is as healthy and stable a church as I have ever been a 
part of.  Stability is part of our strength, but it should never cause us to 
turn our backs on the new things which God wants to do in us and 
through us.  In Isaiah 43:19, God says “See, I am doing a new thing!  
Now it springs up; do you not perceive it?”  In the past months, I’ve been 
aware that God is calling forth new leaders and planting new ideas and 
vision within our church.  This is going to be uncomfortable for us at 
times, but we need to embrace it and face the future with great hope.  God 
has wonderful things in store for us! 
 We will be honoring Carol at our church picnic on July 21st, her 
next to last Sunday as our Minister of Music.  But in large part due to her 
help, the Personnel Committee will be presenting a candidate for the posi-
tion of Minister of Contemporary Worship on the 14th!  As God has 
blessed us in the past, He will bless us in the future.  I am thankful for the 
“treasures old and new (Matt. 13:52)” which God gives to us. 
 God bless you all!  Pastor Phil 

Broadus Youth:  Belong! Believe! Become! 
 

COMING UP:  
 July 8-13– FUGE Camp in Greenville, SC. Our youth will spend the 

week in mission projects, Bible Study and worship. Pray for our 
youth & leaders as they prepare for this Spirit-filled week.  

 
Don’t forget about Sunday School each week in the CB at 10am.  

Watch for details about other summer activities, like a River Day on Aug 18.  
Wednesday night Elevate and Sunday night Connect Groups will start back in 
the fall. 

      ~Randy 

 Well, here we are, looking at July, the 
last month I will be your Minister of Music.  I 
look at these last 15 years with awe at how 
God worked in my life to fulfill my desire to 
be used by Him in music ministry.  
 I remember when my children were 
young and I was a stay-at-home mom, one of 
them asked me what I wanted to be ‘when I 
grow up.’  My answer was that I wanted to 
work in church music, (even though I hadn’t 
been trained for it).  I also specifically remem-
ber cleaning my kitchen floor, praying for 
guidance about where my family should attend 
church, when I received a call from Joe Hol-
land.  We had recently visited Broadus and he 
was just calling to follow up.  I knew at that 
moment Broadus was the place we should be.   
 And God never disappoints.  He put 
me in the middle of a group of talented indi-
viduals who love the Lord.  We grew in faith 
together.  We learned from each other.  We 
worshiped together and we ministered to-
gether.   Several years later I became part of 
the staff and the rest is history.   
 It has been a great joy serving with 
you.  There is no other place I would rather 
have been.   Although I don’t know exactly 
what the future holds, I know that God is al-
ways at work and He has a plan in mind, a 
plan to give us hope and a future (Jeremiah 
29:11). 
 Blessings to all of you, my friends, 
  Carol 

 

Disciple-Making Movement 
 

No one is born a Christian.  We become a 
Christian after accepting Jesus as our Savior, 
but disciples have to be formed and taught 
even before they are believers.  We will be hav-
ing a Disciple-Making Movement (DMM) 
meeting at Hebron on Wednesday, July 10th @ 
7:00 PM at Hebron.  DMM is based on prayer, 
scripture and looking for people open to learn-
ing more about Jesus.  It is based on micro bi-
ble studies using only the Word of God.  We 
hope to see people from both campuses on the 
10th.  
 
We will see hundreds of people at the Living 
Nativity this coming December.  How can we 
lead them and others we know into a relation-
ship with Jesus?  Along with your Bible, DMM 
gives you the tools you need. 
 
   Jeff  Poythress 

Broadus 101 
Sunday, July 28 at 10:00 AM (during Sunday School) 

 

Are you interested in learning more about Broadus 
Church—our history, our vision for the future, and what it 
means to be a member here?  Come join this informative 
question and answer session with Pastor Phil.  It’s  a great 
way to meet others new to the church.  We will gather in 
the music suite, room 240.  Email phil@broadusmbc.org or 
call 779-2700 if you would like to attend.   
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    Broadus Bulletin Board 

Welcome New Member! 

 

Stafford & Kathy White 
   9279 Prospect Hill Road 
   Mechanicsville, VA 23116 

July MCEF Collection:  
Toilet Paper 

 

MCEF Benefit Night at Stevi B’s  
Monday, July 15 

MC2 Intergenerational Mission 

Trip Meeting 

Sunday, July 7 at Noon 

A brief meeting to complete paper-

work, arrange transportation, and 

take care of other final details. 

You can now listen to recent sermons and 
make contributions online!  Just go to 
BroadusChurch.org and follow the links. 

July Business Meeting 

Sunday, July 14 at 5:00 pm 

Pole Green Campus 
Please make note that because of the 
church picnic on July 21, the business 
meeting will be held on the second rather 
than the third Sunday of the month.  The 
Personnel Committee plans to recom-
mend a candidate for the part-time Con-
temporary Worship Leader position at 
this meeting. 

Ladies Book Club 
Monday,  August 12, at 6:30 

Community Building 
Books to be discussed are “Sold On 
A Monday” by Kristina McMorris and 
“The Curious Charm of Arthur Pep-
per” by Phaedra Patrick. For infor-
mation contact  Cathy Tignor 804-

201-7283 

Easter Offering Update 

Thank you to everyone who helped 
us surpass our goal with a grand 

total of $20,678!  These gifts will be 
sent out to our ministry partners. 

The Church Office will be 
CLOSED on Thursday,  

July 4 for Independence Day. 

Men’s Choir 
 

Our Men’s Choir will be 
singing at the 8:45 service 
on Sunday, July 14.  Men, 

come join us for a rehearsal 
on Wednesday evening, July 
10 at 7:15 (after regular choir 

practice.) 

Baptism 
At our church picnic on July 21, we 
will have the opportunity to baptize 
new members in the Pamunkey River.  
If the Lord has been moving in your 
heart to demonstrate your faith 
through believer’s baptism by immer-
sion, please speak to the Pastor about 
your decision.  It is a biblical and 
deeply meaningful experience! 


